2 Broadway Janno Lieber
New York, NY 10004 Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

212 878-7000 Tel

Metropolitan Transportation Authority

State of New York

December 20, 2023

Hon. Kathy Hochul Hon. Thomas P. DiNapoli
Governor Comptroller

The Capitol State of New York

Albany, NY 12224 59 Maiden Lane, 31st Floor

New York, NY 10038

RE: Response to Final Report #2020-S-29 — Non-Revenue Service Vehicles and On-Rail
Equipment

Dear Governor Hochul and Comptroller DiNapoli:

On May 3, 2023, the Office of the State Comptroller issued the above referenced audit
report. As required by Section 170 of the Executive Law, I am providing you with the
attached response which addresses the recommendations contained in the report.

A copy of the final audit report is attached for your convenience.

Sincerely,

Al

anno Lieber

c: Laura Wiles, MTA Chief of Staff
Michele Woods, Auditor General, MTA Audit Services

The agencies of the MTA

MTA New York City Transit MTA Metro-North Railroad MTA Construction & Development
MTA Long Island Rail Road MTA Bridges and Tunneils MTA Bus Company
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